Board of Assessor Meeting Minutes

January 3rd, 2011 – 4:00pm

Attendance:

John Lafleche

Kevin Arena

Daniel Matte

William B. Mitchell

Guests:

Carol Childress

Tasks:

The meeting was called to order at 4:15pm. The minutes from December 20, 2010 were read. A motion to accept the meeting minutes as written was made by Daniel Matte. Kevin Arena seconded the motion and the decision was unanimous.
The board members signed the following documents:

1) 1 Surviving Spouse/Senior Exemption.
2) 13 Motor Vehicle Excise Tax Abatements.
Summary & Discussion:

The following abatement applications were reviewed:

1) Real Estate (Application #103) – 310 Brookfield Road, Vacant Land.
A) Granted after a site visit by the principal assessor and conservation agent and a change in usage classification to unbuildable land.

2) Real Estate (Application #104) – 312 Brookfield Road, Vacant Land.

A) Denied based on the correct classification of the property and a site visit by the principal assessor and conservation agent.
3) Real Estate (Application #105) – 314 Brookfield Road, Vacant Land.

A) Granted after a site visit by the principal assessor and conservation agent and a change in usage classification to unbuildable land.

4) Real Estate (Application #106) – 318 Brookfield Road, Vacant Land.

A) Denied based on the correct classification of the property and a site visit by the principal assessor and conservation agent.
5) Real Estate (Application #119) – 196A Main Street, Vacant Land.

A) Denied based on the correct classification of the property and a site visit by the principal assessor and conservation agent.

6) Real Estate (Application #120) – 198 Main Street, Vacant Land.
A) Granted after a site visit by the principal assessor and conservation agent and a change in usage classification to unbuildable land.

7) Real Estate (Application #121) – 206 Main Street, Vacant Land.

A) Denied based on the correct classification of the property and a site visit by the principal assessor and conservation agent.
Other real estate abatement applications were discussed regarding a Woods Road project previously submitted to the Conservation Commission. The Board of Assessors requested further information from the current conservation agent before they can make an informed decision as to the approval or denial regarding these properties.

Old Business:

The board and principal assessor continued the discussion of hiring independent contractors for cyclical inspections. The principal assessor is continuing to work with the Town Administrator and Finance Director to finalize the contract and begin the procedure of hiring independent contractors for cyclical inspections.

Document Locations:

All documents and reports noted above are located on file in the assessor’s office in the Town of Sturbridge. 

Next Scheduled Meetings:

January 8, 2011 – 8:00am

January 24, 2011 – 4:00pm

Meeting Adjourned:

A motion to adjourn the meeting on December 20, 2010 at 5:00pm was made by Kevin Arena. Daniel Matte seconded the motion. The decision was unanimous.

